
 

 

Beloved of God, 

 Greetings because of Jesus. Thank you for your faithful support in finances and in prayer. 

Most of you have been in the BICA family for years. Congratulations to Dave and Laura Huff on the 

birth of their first grandchild, Bryce Clinton. Laura has donated her time for years, preparing this 

monthly report. 

 Great news comes our way. Richard Kirkland will be working alongside me with BICA. He is 

an answer to prayer – truly a God-send. I respect him in every way. He will be working about 25% of 

his time with us. He gives stability to the work. When I die or become ill, he will know all about BICA, 

and he can continue the work smoothly. I need to find a small amount of support and working fund. 

See the letter from his elders and him on page two. 

 Lord willing, I will be in Nicaragua June 9-20 on a campaign with the students and 15 brethren 

from the States. Last month, 45 were baptized and 25 restored in Nicaragua. For sure, all the glory 

is God’s. 

 Some more good news comes from Dardanelle, Arkansas. The elders have agreed to allow 

Ralph Weinhold, who has preached for over 40 years, to spend at least two weeks a year to work 

with BICA. Previously, Brother Ralph taught for two years at Sunset International Bible Institute in 

Lubbock, Texas. Last June, Ralph was on a campaign with us in Nicaragua. He stayed and taught 

for one week in the school. 

 Guatemala brings good news and disturbing news. Our campaign in Palencia, a strong 

Catholic area, yielded 16 baptisms and 3 restorations. The weekend work with 23 small 

congregations produced 41 baptisms, 37 restorations, 873 contacts, and 79 disciples (ones being 

taught to teach others, II Timothy 2:2). The hope of the world rests upon the disciples’ being made. 

Totals for May: 57 baptisms, 40 restorations, 79 disciples, 1,074 contacts.  

 Roberto Alvarez, BICA director in Guatemala, pleads for our prayers. The situation worsens 

there. Every week, there are reports that our brethren are confronted with extortion. Fear reigns. Our 

students work in harm’s way. Call upon the Prince of Peace for our dear brothers in Guatemala.  

 Arnoldo Lux, BICA director  in Honduras, reports for May, 47 baptisms, 54 restored, 648 

individual contacts for studies. 

 Pray that the church activity, focus, and results will be similar to the things we see in the Book 

of Acts. I remain constantly in need of your prayers. Thank you! Your prayers are worth more than a 

million dollars.  

 

Blessing, 

 

George W. Hall 
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